
 
Franklin Conservation Commission 

Meeting Minutes 
May 11, 2021 

Location: Franklin City Hall basement 

Present: Glenn Morrill, Sam McLaughlin, Tim Stangroom, Christine Sheedy, Mike Mullavey, Roy Gilbreth 

Next Meeting: June 15, 2021, 7:30 p.m., City Hall basement 

The meeting was called to order at 7:34 p.m. 

The minutes of the November 10, 2020 meeting were distributed for review. Mike Mullavey moved and Tim 

Stangroom seconded to approve the meeting minutes. Motion passed. 

Old Business 

• BioBlitz program – an email from NH BioBlitz was received. They will be hosting identification walks for 

interested towns but the deadline to sign up for 2021 has passed. 

• Mountain bike trails in Great Gains Forest – Mike Mullavey will be in contact with the New England 

Mountain Biking Association and extend an invitation to attend the June 8th meeting to provide an update 

on trail construction 

New Business 

• Election of Officers – after discussion, the slate of officers was: Sam Mclaughlin, Chair; Glenn Morrill, Vice 

Chair; Roy Gilbreth, Secretary. A motion was made to close nominations and approve the slate of officers 

(motion by Mike Mullavey , seconded by Tim Stangroom). Motion passed. 

• Contact information for members – contact information was gathered and will be given to City Hall.  

• The members reviewed the following, non-actionable items: 

-A111 electrical transmission line rebuild by Eversource 

-Minimum Impact Dredge and Fill Permit at 321 Lakeshore Drive 

-Standard Dredge and Fill Wetlands Permit Application at 100 Pine Colony Road 

Wetlands Permit by Notification at 344 Webster Lake Road 

Forestry Statutory Permit by Notification by D Blakely Hoar Trust 

NHDOT District 2 guard rail improvements 

Lakes Region Conservation Trust Fall 2020 newsletter 

NH BioBlitz identification walks in a September email 

Other Business 

• Roy Gilbreth will pick up and hold the keys to the Commission file cabinets located in City Hall 

• Roy Gilbreth, as secretary, will pick up FCC mail at city hall and inform the chair of important items 

• Regular meetings will be scheduled for the second Tuesday of the month at 7:30 p.m. Members will be 

informed if there is no need for a meeting 

Adjournment 

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting (motion by Tim Stangroom, seconded by Christine Sheedy). Motion 

passed. The meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m. 


